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Townsend, Erle

From: Robert Sezak <robertsezak@gmail.com>

Sent: Friday, December 22, 2023 4:45 PM

To: DEP Rule Comments

Subject: Comment on Chapter 127-A: Advanced Clean Cars II Program (Reposting)

EXTERNAL: This email originated from outside of the State of Maine Mail System. Do not click links or open 

attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Maine not prepared yet to mandate EVs 

There has been much in the news about mandated sales of electric vehicles (EVs). As an owner of a 2020 Nissan Leaf 

I have found it to be the best car I have ever owned. No stops at the gas station, no oil changes. But Maine via the 

Board of Environmental Protection, is putting the cart before the horse with the “Advanced Clean Cars II” plan 

because the infrastructure does not exist that will allow EVs to be charged. 

The first piece of infrastructure needed is every house and home to be able to plug in an EV.  There are different 

plug-in styles: the J1776; the Tesla; and the CSS. These are fine by themselves but it is important to install a weather-

proof outlet that can accommodate the portable chargers that come with each EV. For example, my Leaf charger fits 

a 3.6 kW outlet 20-amp, 250-volt receptacle (good for welding, too). 

Second, more charging stations are needed that accommodate the differing plug types. Adaptors are available. But 

every school, library, town and state office building will need a bank of them, as will public parking lots, 

restaurants, hotels, and shopping areas. While none need provide free electricity they should all be able to take a 

credit card and accurately report cost and usage in an easy-to-read format with receipt right there at the charge 

point. 

The third step is to ensure the grid has the capacity to handle the extra electricity needed to charge EVs as well as all 

other appliances for home, office, and industry. This also means that the grid must be able to handle individual, 

community, and commercial solar and wind applications. 

Without successfully completing these 3 steps there should be no mandating the sales of EVs! 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Robert Sezak 

Somerset County Commissioner 

District 1 Fairfield & Norridgewock 

 

NOTICE: Under Maine law, documents – including emails – in the possession of public officials or employees about 

government business may be classified as public records. There are very few exceptions. As a result, please be advised 

that what is written in an email could be released to the public and/or media if requested. 
 

 

 


